Minutes
Region 3 & 4 Chief Elected Official Board and

Regional Workforce Investment Board Combined Meeting

Thursday, March 28, 2013
9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.
Governmental Services Center, 217 West 5th Street, Spencer

Room B

RWIB members present: June Goldman, Donna Hrubes, Rhonda Jager-Pippy, George Kruger, Jodi Nasers, Diane Nelsen, Vernon Nelson, Mike Schulte, Ranae Sipma, Ken Vande Brake, and Gregory Ver Steeg 
RWIB members excused absences: Lee Beem and Judy Taylor
RWIB member’s absences: Rebecca Drahota and Mike Modder
CEO’s present: Merle Koedam, Pam Jordan, Mike Schulte, Arlyn Kleinwolterink, Ken Chalstrom, Tim Schumacher, John Steensma, Pam Wymore, and Dale Arends (by phone)
CEO excused absence:  
CEO member absence: Ed Noonan
Partner staff present: Val Bonney (NWIPDC), Linda Gray (IWD), Tanya Trimble (NWIPDC), Amber Nelson (NWIPDC), Melissa Rude (Proteus, Inc.), Doug Keast (IWD), Craig Cretsinger (NWIPDC), Carole Lemon (Experience Works), Larry Arends (Experience Works), Sandy Johnson (Iowa Dept. for the Blind), Jason Anderson (NCC), and Mary Augustus (IVR)
1. Call to Order- Ken Vande Brake called the meeting to order with the public hearing for the Regional Customer Service Plan to be in effect 07/01/2013. There were no public comments made.  Motion made by Mike Schulte to approve and adjourn public hearing 2nd by Jodi Nasers. Motion carried.  
2. Introduction of Members, State Staff and Guests - Introductions of members, guests, and self-introductions were made. 
3. Welcome - Ken Vande Brake welcomed everyone to the meeting. Ken Vande Brake thanked everyone for attending the meetings, Val Bonney and staff.
4. Agenda Review – Strike item 11 approval of training provider program from agenda. 
5. Approval of January 24, 2013 Meeting Minutes -
a. RWIB Vote- Motion by Donna Hrubes and 2nd by Mike Schulte. Motion Carried
b. CEO Vote- Motion by Pam Wymore and 2nd by Merle Koedam. Motion Carried
6. Program Updates - 
a. Region 3-4 Integration Statistics – Val Bonney reviewed the handout on pg. 6 and described the cohorts of integration, skill upgrades offered to members coming in and how many people in each category. Val discussed the AIWP booklet created to showcase the day in the life of the Workforce Investment Act team. 
b. Workforce Investment Act Participants and Expenditures – Val Reviewed program status of those enrolled in more intensive and training activities with the handout on pg. 7 WIA Adult has 47 participants with $63,518.00 obligated, WIA Dislocated Worker has 94 participants with $88,668.00 obligated, and WIA Youth has 33 participants with $37, 832.00 obligated. Total of 174 participants with $190,018.00. NEG for SkyJack-Freudenberg –AdvancePierre-Klaussner has 133 participants with $68,692.00 obligated. NEG has a 95% entered employment rate. 
c. Disability Initiative New Staff and Leadership Meeting – Val introduced Amber Nelson the Disability Coordinator to the group. Amber shared how the first leadership meeting went and how she is starting to gather partners together to help develop community awareness of the disability initiative. Amber and Diane Nelsen shared new ideas they brought back from the trip to Washington D.C. and how they would like to transition these to the region. 
d. Promise Jobs - Linda Gray provided information on the Promise Jobs program working as a district and standardizing things across the state. Linda shared that Bill Zinn is new to the program. 
7. Approval of Region 3-4 Customer Service Plan (CSP) to be in effect July 1, 2013 – Val discussed how the board will need to create a process to review the service provider. The board will need to describe how they will evaluate the service provider and coordinating service provider in the CSP. Doug Keast commented on how the CSP was a good model. Doug stated it was unique that the partners and board meet at the same time in the region and do a wonderful job. Doug suggested using the Region’s goals and action plan developed as part of the needs assessment as future agenda items. 
a. RWIB Vote – Motion by George Kruger 2nd by Diane Nelsen. Motion Carried
b. CEO Vote – Motion by Tim Schumacher 2nd by Mike Schulte. Motion Carried
8. RWIB/CEO Board Support – Val explained how the service provider can no longer play the role of supporting the board. A letter to the board was provided on pg. 8. ILCC was contacted and has agreed to act as the new board support affective July 1, 2013. Duties for support outlined on the letter. Approval needed from Board to proceed. 
RWIB- Motion by Mike Schulte and 2nd by George Kruger. Motion Carried
CEO- Motion by Tim Schumacher and 2nd by Pam Wymore. Motion Carried
9. NEG Department of Labor Monitoring -  
Val provided a handout in the packet and shared that the DOL monitoring took place in February. It was noted that it went very well and the region was reviewed as a whole including files, practices and meeting with participants. The finalized report is still to come. 

10. Status of RWIB position – Lyon County Labor (male) – Mike Modder currently in the position and Merle Koedam to confirm if he will remain or need a replacement. Also looking into other candidates to fill the position. 
11. State Staff Update – Doug Keast provided an update on working with regional boards to revise plans. Doug explained the monitoring changes in the state and how it is now called Quality Assurance rather than monitoring. April 2 and 3 the state team will be in Spencer to complete the program overview. A report will be furnished once completed.  
12. Partner Update – Sandy Johnson (Dept. for the Blind) shared the impact of budget cuts on the agency, loss of staff and how she is looking to build a partnership with a good resource for SSI/SSDI. Melissa Rude (Proteus, Inc.) shared a 7% funding cut and that the new health clinics are up and running. Mary Augustus (IVR) stated that funding is not an issue. Shared that the focus is geared toward training to fill skill gaps and transition youth in developing job goals. Jason Anderson (NCC) provided information on TAA Community College grant that is up and running at NCC. The focus is Industrial Manufacturing and the college is working on hiring for the grant positions. The job fair this time of year has been moved to October. Linda Gray (IWD) shared with the group her involvement on the advisory board for S.T.E.M. grants. The program is designed to help enhance student’s interest in the math and science fields in order to produce graduates with the skills needed to fill positions. 
13. Confirm Next Meeting Date and Adjournment  - May  23, 2013
A motion to adjourn was made by Mike Schulte and 2nd by Ranae Sipma. Motioned Carried
